
 
 
 
 

May 14, 2021 
 
 
Administrative Judge 
Paul S. Ryerson, Chairman 
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel 
Mail Stop T-3 F23 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
 
Chief Administrative Judge 
E. Roy Hawkens 
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel 
Mail Stop T-3 F23 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 

Administrative Judge  
Dr. Sue H. Abreu 
Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel 
Mail Stop T-3 F23 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 
 
 
 

 
 In the Matter of  

TENNESSEE VALLEY AUTHORITY 
(Enforcement Action) 

Docket Nos. EA-20-006 and EA-20-007 
 
 
Dear Administrative Judges: 
 
Pursuant to the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board’s “Order (Granting Joint Motion Regarding 
Disclosures),” dated February 8, 2021, the staff of the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
(“Staff”) herein notifies the Licensing Board and the parties that the NRC staff has no new 
disclosures or additions to privilege logs for the May 2021 monthly update in this proceeding.     
 
The NRC Staff notes that it has made a good faith effort to identify and characterize all 
documents meeting the criteria of 10 C.F.R. § 2.709(a)(6)(i), as modified by the Joint Motion 
Regarding Disclosures submitted by the parties and approved by the Board in its February 8, 
2021 Order in this proceeding.   
 
 
        Sincerely, 

 
/Signed (electronically) by/ 

 Kevin Roach 
        Counsel for NRC Staff 
 
 
 
Enclosures: None 
cc w/Encls.: Service List 
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UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

 
BEFORE THE ATOMIC SAFETY AND LICENSING BOARD 

 
 

In the Matter of     ) 
       ) 
TENNESSEE VALLEY AUTHORITY   ) Docket Nos. EA-20-006; EA-20-007 
       )  
(Enforcement Action)     ) 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
Pursuant to 10 C.F.R. § 2.305(c), I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing Letter to the 

Atomic Safety and Licensing Board regarding the NRC Staff’s May 2021 monthly update to its 

TVA EA Disclosures in the above-captioned proceeding have been served upon the Electronic 

Information Exchange, the NRC’s E-Filing System, this 14th day of May, 2021. 

 
 
 

/Signed (electronically) by/    
       Kevin C. Roach 

Counsel for NRC Staff 
       U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
       Office of the General Counsel 
       Mail Stop – O-14 A44 
       Washington, DC  20555 
       Telephone: (201) 521-2078 
       E-mail: Kevin.Roach@nrc.gov 
       
 
 
Dated in Jersey City, NJ 
this 14th day of May 2021 


	TVA EA - May 2021 Updated Disclosures Transmittal Letter
	Updated 5-14-21 COS

